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Ballot Is Set for MTA Election 

Nominations for positions on the MTA Execu-
tive Committee and CTA State Council were 

closed Tuesday, April 21. 

The Sample Ballot will be sent by the Elections 
Committee to the personal email you have reg-

istered with the MTA office. Emails will be ac-
cepted through Friday, May 9. 

The official ballot will be sent via email Mon-

day, May 12 and must be received no later 
than Tuesday, May 20 at 2 p.m. 

The paper ballot alternative is available at the 
MTA office. 

 

Council Approves Calendars 
Draft calendars are available at Montebel-

loteachers.org. The Board of Education is 
expected to approve the calendars at the 

May 7 meeting. 

Retirement Benefits  
Workshop May 12 

The MTA Trust Fund and all retiree health 
benefits will be explained at the Retirement 

Benefits Workshop  

Tuesday, May 12, 3:30 p.m.   

MTA Conference Center: 920 W. Whittier 
Blvd. No reservation is necessary.  

 

Council Passes Time to Teach 
Time to Learn Resolution 

The Montebello Teachers Association believes in investing in 
learning for all students. Undue testing takes time from 
teaching and time from learning. Therefore be it resolved 
that the priority for the Montebello Unified School District be 
Time to Teach, Time to Learn. 

The National Education Association (NEA) has begun the 
April Wave of Action in order to promote the idea that it is time for all of us to say, “enough is enough”. All of our 
students deserve the tools and time to learn, but there is too much focus on standardized tests in schools today. 
We need more time to teach so our classrooms emphasize curiosity and one-on-one instruction, rather than test-
ing, to inspire a lifelong love of learning. 

President Lorraine Richards will ask the Board of Education to join the Association and pass a Time to Teach, Time 
to Learn Resolution. 

QEIA Grant Program Will End in June 

The Quality Education Investment Act (QEIA) was signed into stat-

ute in 2006 under Senate Bill 1133. The purpose of the legislation 

was to improve student academic success in California's lowest 

performing schools by creating substantially improved conditions 

for teaching and learning.   

Five schools in the district were selected to participate in QEIA by 

the California Department of Education. 

Winter Gardens Elementary 

Bell Gardens Intermediate 

La Merced Intermediate 

Suva Intermediate 

Bell Gardens High School 

The funding for QEIA terminates this year. QEIA paid for addition-

al staffing at each site. The class size was reduced in general edu-

cation core classes. With the loss of the funding comes the loss of 

teaching positions at each site. The result is the displacement of 

Bargaining Unit members. 

The District and the Associa-

tion have visited each site to 

discuss the involuntary trans-

fer process. Representatives 

from Human Resources will 

work individually with Bar-

gaining Unit members when 

transfers are necessary. 

 

WGE Building Reps Anita Martinez and 

David Navar review the consequences of 

the sun setting of QEIA. 
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